Churchill County Mosquito, Vector and Weed Abatement District

Board of Trustees

Churchill County, Nevada
310 North Broadway Street

Fallon, NV 89406

Meeting Date: March 12, 2015      
AGENDA

1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. by Chairman Christy Lattin.  
Present were the following people:

Trustee Christy Lattin

Trustee Sheldon E. Chipp

Trustee Jay Lingenfelter 

Trustee Ron Rudden

Trustee Michael Spencer

Assistant Manager, Quinn Nuffer

Legal Representation, Benjamin Shawcroft, Esq.

Board Secretary, Judy Vannoy

Public Present: None
2. Pledge of Allegiance: All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.

3. Public Comment.  None

4. Review and Adoption of Agenda:

Assistant District Manager Quinn Nuffer, acting on behalf of District Manager Nancy Upham, stated that Agenda item number 10, New Business: “Discussion and possible action regarding the Aerial Applicator Bid” will be deferred to another time. With this exception, the Agenda stands as posted.
5. Discussion and Approval of Minutes

Trustee Sheldon Chipp made a motion to approve the Minutes of February 12, 2015. Trustee Jay Lingenfelter seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously. 
6.   Certificate of Posting.  The meeting was posted in accordance with NRS statutes.
7.
Correspondence:  

Assistant District Manager Quinn Nuffer reviewed the following correspondence with the Trustees.


1.  February 4, 2015 – NDEP Permit for an on-site disposal system for the District’s future facility site.  

Assistant District Manager Quinn Nuffer reported that the Nevada Division of Environmental Protection (NDEP) reviewed the District’s application and site plans; and upon review, they approved the revised site plans submitted on January 13, 2015 for the construction of one 1,000-gallon on-site disposal system at the District’s new site.  This approval to construct the OSDS expires February 4, 2016.  A Notice of Intent (NOI) Application will be filed when the new system is built and will be included under the general permit #GNEVOSDS09.  The permit is for “the treatment and disposal of domestic sewage only.  Any industrial waste disposal is strictly prohibited.”  It was noted that any additions, modifications and/or repairs to the OSDS (excluding repairs to protect human life and environment) would have to be designed by a professional engineer certified by the State of Nevada and submitted to NDEP prior to any work taking place.   

2.    February 17, 2015 – Lumos and Associates Response to NDOT Approach Permit.  

Assistant District Manager Quinn Nuffer stated that the District has met the criteria for the NDOT proposed approach permit, and is waiting to hear from Lumos & Associates.  Quinn Nuffer said that no return calls have as yet been received from Lumos & Associates regarding the status of the NDOT permit.


3.    February 18, 2015 – PERS Purchase of Service Agreement for Nancy Upham.  

Quinn Nuffer reviewed the February 18 correspondence from NV PERS with the Trustees regarding the lump-sum agreement to purchase fifteen (15) days of additional Regular Members service for Nancy Oglo Upham.  

4.     February 23, 2015 – PERS Overpayment Contribution for Kevin Porteous.  Quinn Nuffer noted that this correspondence addressed a $30.00 “over-payment” to employee Kevin Porteous due to an incorrect contribution rate.  Lowell Black, the district’s CPA will make the needed adjustments.


5.
February 24, 2015 – PERS Contribution Shift Confirmation for employee Randy Corley.  

Quinn Nuffer stated that this correspondence pertained to Mr. Randy Corley pulling out all PERS contributions in one lump sum when he terminated work last December.
8.  Appointments:  None
9.  Old Business:  

1.   Discussion and possible action regarding the bid process for the NDOT approach design and plan for the proposed District facility.  

Quinn Nuffer stated that Pete of NDOT gave a verbal approval of the approach proposal and will do an inspection accordingly.  

A&K resubmitted a bid for $54,455.
Peek Brothers Construction resubmitted a bid for $59,270. 
Assistant Manager, Quinn Nuffer, shared with the Board that when he discussed the needed bid clarifications with a representative of A & K, the representative expressed some “hard feelings” toward the Mosquito Abatement Board, focusing on one Trustee in particular.  Quinn discussed with the A & K representative the valid concerns that the Board has regarding the testing of the compaction portion of the bid (sub grade compaction; aggregate base compaction; and asphalt concrete testing) relative to the NDOT approach design and plan for the new District facility.  Mr. Nuffer also expressed the Board’s considerations, as well as Management’s, regarding the ramifications of how this testing issue could ultimately impact costs to the District.  He stated that the clarification of the compaction testing issue is not a small thing.
Trustee Sheldon Chipp asked if the Board was “required” to go with the lowest bid.  Ben Shawcroft, Legal Counsel, stated that prior to the Board making any decision to award the contract, he recommends that the District have the NDOT permit “in hand”.
Trustee Jay Lingenfelter made a motion that the District wait for the permit prior to awarding the bid for the NDOT approach.  Trustee Ron Rudden seconded the motion, and the motion passed unanimously.  

10.
New Business:  

1.   See Agenda Item No. 4 (Deferred to another time.) 

11.
District Manager’s Report and Operations Review:


1.  Operations:  


The Assistant Manager reported that the staff has been working on clearing and/or cutting access into drains that are mosquito sources.  The purpose is for staff to be able to assess immature mosquito populations and to treat the larvae in the water as needed.  Storm drains have also been assessed for water, immature mosquito populations and/or the need for removal of sediment.

The staff began to assess and treat mosquito source areas north of town in the desert area, which were the first such treatments of the year.


The staff attended three trainings during the month of February:


2/11/15:  
Advanced applicator training (continuing education credits)


2/17/15:  
Carson River Watershed Weed Abatement planning session in Carson City, NV.


2/26/15:  
POOL PACT sponsored training covering, “Anti-Harassment and What You Can’t 

Do at Work!”


2.  Vacation, Comp Time, Sick Leave Available Balance as of March 1, 2015


The employees’ Vacation and Sick Leave balances were distributed to Trustees in Memo format.


Assistant Manager Quinn Nuffer reported that an incident took place at Mills Crossing area last week when the staff was burning leaves and lawn shavings in a ditch.  The fire melted a portion of a land owner’s chain link fence.  Quinn personally visited the land owners’ home and spoke with them.  Things were rectified with the land owners, and the incident was resolved in an equitable manner.
12.  Board Members’ Report:  None.
13. Updates from Staff or Board Members: None.
14.  Any Requests for future Agenda items:   

Trustee Christy Lattin reiterated the following things that need to be addressed prior to the next scheduled Board Meeting:

1.  
Approach Permit status from NDOT


2.  
Bid award status

3.  
Trustee’s need to forward District Manager’s evaluation forms to Ben Shawcroft prior to 
next Board meeting

15.  Expenditures:  

Trustee Sheldon Chipp read the Monthly Expenditure Report for the month of February, 2015.




Total Expenditures


$23,090.91



Total Payroll



$22,244.64



Total Overall



$45,335.55

Trustee Jay Lingenfelter made a motion to accept the Expenditure Report as read, and Mike Spencer seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
16.  Public Comment:  No public comments.  
17.  Adjournment:  Chairman Christy Lattin adjourned the meeting at 4:53 p.m.


________________________________________________


   

SIGNATURE:        Chairman or Vice Chairman



__________________________
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